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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – December 4, 2018
1. CALL TO ORDER
Glen Forrester called the meeting to order. 
2. QUORUM REPORT

For quorum, at least 10% of the membership is required to be in attendance.  The total membership count at this time was 163. There were 41 members were present, thus fulfilling the requirements for quorum. A list of the Attendees is attached.
3. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Copies of the Minutes from last year’s Annual General Meeting of November 2017 as well as minutes from the three Membership Meetings during the year were made available to the church.  

Motion:
that the minutes of the Annual General Meeting of November 29, 2017 as well as the minutes of the Membership Meetings of May 27, September 23 and October 21, 2018 be adopted.
Moved, (Blair Fraser), Seconded (Tracy Cudmore), Carried
4. MINISTRY YEAR HIGHLIGHTS

A Timeline of Ministry Activities throughout the year was posted on the PCC Website. Other Ministry highlights were presented in panel discussion format.
· Brian – The smooth transition in Youth Leadership from Jon to Jeff to Prince; the launch of two Surge discipleship groups – a group of 10 men led by Brian and 10 women led by Lisa; and the prep work done for launching Alpha this January.

· Jeff – Brian read a text from Jeff (who was home sick) – the Living Free healing weekend conference last spring; the youth involved in leadership on the Worship Team; the multi-church Ash Wednesday, Good Friday and Easter services; the work to develop a set of Worship Values; and the special Worship and Prayer night.
· Prince – The good leadership team formed for Youth; the youth weekend at Camp Kawkawa at which Jeff led worship and Prince did the preaching; the good team in place for Impact and the opportunity for Prince to be with them every second Sunday; the steady growth in numbers involved in the Young Adults program (currently 13-17 each week); and the establishment of a Connections Team to improve our welcoming systems and develop a new Greeters Manual.

· Sarah – Summer Camp with 65 kids attending and 50 leaders involved; the monthly events for families to build community; the start-up of Family Parenting classes this year; and the Mom’s Group that started in September, now averaging 15 moms each week.

· Matt – The expanded volunteer base, 50% come from outside our church; the Business Community Lunch (130 business leaders attended); the move to the Agriplex for the Hamper program last year (and this year) allowing us to expand the partnerships with other churches; and Monday Night Café which continues to draw 70-90 guests each week, with two other churches now involved in leading the Wednesday meal program.

· Jim – the Mission & Vision process which resulted in our current Compass Points (this involved at least 10 3-hour meetings); the creation of the Special Forces Team of Lindsay Rempel and Shelley Petrunia who are available for special project assignments; and the work of Gloria Fraser in doing all the ordering of supplies.
5. OTHER MINISTRY REPORTS
Black Forest Cake Campaign Update

Jim reported we currently have $43,000 pledged and we have received $36,000 toward the campaign to complete the renovations.  We need $30,000 for the remaining essential items (like the flooring), $85,000 for the hoped-for items (like upgraded washrooms, new furnishings, signage and dutch doors), and $35,000 for other items (like a new coffee bar plus other small items).  We are getting close to the first $50,000 mark when Jim will bake some Black Forest Cakes.

Renovation Update

We currently have about $4,000 remaining in the original Building Fund, plus the recently received $36,000 from the campaign.  The new floor has been ordered and will be installed in February.  
Social Housing Update

Matt reported that we began about two years ago to explore what might be possible in the Social Housing area.  As we contacted officials in the City of Surrey, they suggested we consider building on the 3.5 acres of the church site.  Grant applications were submitted in May but when we solicited political support we were informed they would not support residential development on property zoned for industrial use.  There might still be an argument in favour, but we were told to wait until after the fall elections.  
We were introduced to David Vander Windt, a consultant who has been working for Indwell in Hamilton, ON.  We were able to hire him from the CCK budget for three months to continue our explorations.  David reported that the development of social housing on our current property would be difficult and complicated.  It is not in our immediate future.  We should look for other churches and charities to partner with us.  He has developed a package to show people the great need for social housing in this area.  
Matt then reported that our initial explorations spurred on the District Office to become involved.  The District owns 85 properties. They have submitted grant requests to various foundations and have received funding from Vancouver City Savings. We are now working together with the District.

Questions from Members:

Q. What’s the next step? A. To find partners with land that can be zoned and with whom we can work on the development of social housing; sponsorships from and partnering with businesses;  and working with other churches who recognize the need and the possibilities.  
6. APPROVAL OF MINISTRY REPORTS
Motion:  that the Ministry Reports for the year ending August 31, 2018 be adopted as presented.
Moved, (Bob Oliver), Seconded (Nhan Luu), Carried
7. RATIFICATION OF THE PASTORAL SEARCH TEAM

Glen reported that the Pastoral Search Team will get underway in January.  In preparation, the Board of Elders has developed a Lead Pastor Profile to describe the typoe of individual we are seeking, and a Church Profile to describe the church staff and community in which the new Senior Pastor will be serving.  The Pastoral Search Team is being established, comprised of eight members: four from the Board of Elders and four from the general membership.

Motion: that a Pastoral Search Team, comprised of Diane Felgate, Lisa Nickel, Calum Scott and Dave Stinchcombe from the Board of Elders and Leanne DeWitt, Leah Haggerty, Jordan Pousett and Mike Richardson from the Congregation, be approved.

Moved, (Glen Forrester on behalf of the Board), Seconded (Carol Oliver), Carried
8. APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Treasurer, Corey Friesen, presented the review of financial statements, giving a brief financial report. We received $695K in general donations, $269K in missional giving, $60K toward the Building Fund, and $126K in rental income for a total of almost $1.17 million.  Our expenses were $1.15 million.  We ended the year with a $18K surplus.  The current outstanding balance on the mortgage is $54K.  Major renters are the Village Church (with 70 events per year); Reach; and a Lumber Grading group.  
Motion:  that the financial statements to August 31, 2018 be accepted as distributed.

Moved (Corey Friesen), Seconded (Calum Scott), Carried
9. APPOINTMENT OF ACCOUNTING FIRM

Corey Friesen noted that we need to re-appoint the current accounting firm to conduct a Review Engagement Report for the 2018/19 fiscal year.  This is a mid-level review, not a full audit.  
Motion:  that the firm of Lowen Kreuse be approved for a Review Engagement Report of the church financial records for the fiscal year ending August 31, 2019.
Moved (Corey Friesen), Seconded (Diane Felgate), Carried
10. ELECTION OF ELDERS
Glen reported that the Local Church Constitution of the C&MA requires an election of elders be conducted annually. Four members of the current Board of Elders have terms that continue into next year.  These are Glen Forrester, Lisa Nickel, Calum Scott, and Dave Stinchcobe.

Corey Friesen has completed his two terms on the Board as of this meeting and is not eligible for re-election.  In addition, Bill Tatum has decided to step off the Board at this time.  We thank Corey and Bill for their faithful service over the past six years and five years respectively.  

Diane Felgate has completed one term on the Board and has agreed to allow her name to stand for re-election to a second three-year term.    

Therefore, the Nominating Team was asked to bring forward at least two additional names at this time.  
Brian Buhler, chair of the Nominating Team, presented the Nominating Team report. The Nominating Team for 2017/18 was comprised of Brian Buhler (as chair), Lisa Nickel, Corey Friesen (from the Board), and Jeanoula Tatum and Nhan Luu (from the membership at large).  
The Committee reviewed the list of eligible members and approached a number of individuals to see if they would be willing to serve on the Board of Elders.  Two individuals have allowed their names to be considered and their names have been put forward to the congregation in compliance with the “just cause” requirement.  No one in the congregation has shown ‘just cause’ as to why they should be removed as Elder candidates.  
Therefore, the Nominating Team presents the following names for election to the Board of Elders:

· Dave Ashton for an initial 3-year term,

· Zipporah Hantke for an initial 3-year term.
Motion:   that we dispense with ballots and instead elect Dave Ashton and Zipporah Hantke to the PCC Board of Elders for 3-year terms by acclamation.

Moved (Brian Buhler on behalf of the Nominations Team), Seconded (Dave Stinchcombe), Carried
Announcing New Board

Glen Forrester extended greetings to the newly elected board members and introduced the full board:

Dave Ashton


Diane Felgate

Glen Forrester

Zipporah Hantke 
Lisa Nickel 
Calum Scott 
Dave Stinchcombe
Brian Buhler.  
11. ELECTION OF MEMBERS TO THE NOMINATING TEAM
Glen Forrester stated the church by-laws require the Board to appoint two members to the Nominating Committee and for the congregation to elect two members annually.  This is the Nominating Team that will work between now and the AGM in 2019.   

Blair Fraser was nominated

Nhan Luu was nominated.



Motion:  that nominations cease.

Moved (Glen Forrester), Seconded (Brian Buhler), Carried
Blair Fraser and Nhan Luu were declared elected to the Nominating Team for the 2018/19 year.
12. ADJOURNMENT

Motion: that the Annual General Meeting for 2018 be adjourned.

Moved (Myrna Buhler) 

Glen Forrester adjourned the meeting.
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